 REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING – March 12th, 2018

  

  

PRESENT
Mayor McCall, Councilpersons, DuWayne Amsler, Robert Amsler, Tim Brison, Scott Parks, Kim Palmer, William Fair and Marilyn McCall.

        

It was announced that the meeting was being recorded. 

MOTION
Motion by DuWayne Amsler with a second by Robert Amsler to approve Feb minutes. Motion was carried.

MOTION    Motion by Robert Amsler with a second by DuWayne Amsler to approve Feb financials. Motion was carried.

  

PUBLIC CONCERNS: 


Frank Palmer, Dale Heeter, Nancy Myers and Pat Fabian were present.
2013 CDBG PROGRAM YEAR   

$255,000 for projects

Purchase of Equipment at Phillips Municipal Park Project:

$14,004.28 – Balance Available

Purchase of Two Used Fire Trucks Project:

$0.00 – Total Available

*2014 CDBG PROGRAM YEAR:
$245,065 – balance available

City of Parker Comm. Center Exterior Renovation Project 
$11,766.24--Balance Available
2015 CDBG PROGRAM YEAR:

$274,500 – allocation

Purchase of New Fire Truck Project:

$0.00-Balance Available

Purchase of Additional Security Cameras at Phillips Municipal Park Project:

$ 10,083.48 – Balance available
2016 CDBG PROGRAM YEAR:

$272,958 – allocation

City of Parker Purchase of Additional Security Cameras at Phillips Municipal 


Budget- $20,000

Phillips Municipal Park Sidewalk Construction Project

 

  

Budget- $71,669

City of Parker Business District Sidewalk Improvements Project




Budget- $130,346

City of Parker Purchase of Infra-Red Visors for the Parker Volunteer Fire Department






  

MOTION
There was a motion by Marilyn McCall with a second by Robert Amsler to purchase 6 of the infra red visors in the amount $8,850. Motion was carried.
2017 CDBG PROGRAM YEAR:

$229,173.00 - available

FINANCE

Sandy DeLair presented the audit to Council. She will be back next month to answer any questions that council may have.
STREET 

Art to get cold patch to repair potholes once the weather breaks.

Bud would like to get some help with sweeping the curbs along 268. 
West Penn was looking for the City’s contract for the street lights. Contract cannot be located therefore they can only charge us the minimum for each light. We should have new LED lights by second half of 2018.
PERSONNEL 



NONE

HEALTH & PUBLIC SAFETY 


NONE
PARKS & RECREATION 

There was a discussion on the possibly of the City purchasing a mower and doing the mowing at the park rather than hire someone to do the job.
Bud looking into fall material pricing of the park.

PUBLIC AFFAIRS & REVITALIZATION


 Kiosk downtown was hit. Marilyn is trying to get a quote for a replacement.

Marilyn is also working on a grant for LED lights at the boat launch.

POLAR BEAR 


NONE
OLD BUSINESS 

NONE
NEW BUSINESS 


NONE

MOTION
There was a motion by DuWayne Amsler with a second by Scott Parks to adjourn. Motion was carried.
